A Nice Place to Call Home

Boardman Township

8299 MARKET STREET * BOARDMAN, OHIO 44512 * (330)726-4177 * FAX: (330)729-2054
OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR
Jason R. Loree Administrator

September 29, 2021

Ohio Department of Transportation, District 4
2088 S. Arlington Road
Akron, Ohio 44306

Attn: Sean Carpenter
Re:  MAH-SR7.10.25, PID 114736
Dear Mr. Carpenter:

On September 27, 2021, at the Boardman Township Board Meeting, approximately 30 residents
spoke under public comment that they opposed the current plan for building a cul-de-sac on
Brookwood Road. The concern is that traffic will be directed into the historic Glen neighborhood.
The Glen Neighborhood Association is requesting an in person meeting with ODOT officials to
discuss this project.

The Board of Boardman Township Trustees also wants to reiterate that the township is not and has
never been in support of this project. The removal of the Brookwood Road access from the
intersection at Market Street will cause delays for our police and fire safety services and will place
our residents in jeopardy. The township can only support a “no build” option or Option 2 which
would relocate Brookwood Road to the north.

Please let us know when the in person meeting will be held. You may use our large meeting room at
the Township Government Center. Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.
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